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Landscape Plan Unveiled
At Annual Meeting in April
The cmca annual meeting was held on April 24, at the Kena Temple. A total of 40 home​​​owners attended, either in person (36), or by proxy (4).   The meeting began with a recap of board activity over the past year. Board president Nancy Minter’s detailed report updated the members on commu- nications, parking, security, and architectural con- trol.  Treasurer Brian Saal reiterated the strong financial position the Mews currently finds itself in. Grounds liaison Jo Ann Andren informed the members that our landscape contractor, Professional Grounds, had begun removing and pruning damaged trees in the neighborhood in addition to performing its normal mowing, leaf collection, and edging services.
The biggest item of interest among members at the meeting was far and away the proposed com-prehensive landscape plan for the Mews. The plan, the first of its kind in many years, will address over time all primary areas of grounds. The plan contains project proposals for erosion, turf renovation, new enhancements, plant and shrub restoration, and tree maintenance. After her grounds update to the members, Jo Ann Andren introduced Daniel Holst of Professional Grounds.  Daniel gave a 28-page slide presentation detailing the entire list of proposals to the members. The presentation was very well received and generated many questions. The proposal was also posted on www.inthemews. com, with residents given until May 1 to comment via the website. Jo Ann Andren assured the members that their suggestions would be taken on and prioritized in conjuction with the major areas of the plan.
       The three members of the board whose terms were set to expire (Margaret Kerr-McKown and Brian Saal of Guysborough Drive, Ross Bankson of Eakin Park Court) all expressed a willingness to return for new three-year terms. All three were re-elected by acclimation of the owners present.
Landscaping Projects Under Way                                                                                    

      At its May 30 meeting, the board approved the following projects for the first year of implementation.  Many of these projects have already begun or are now fully planted:
1. Turf rejuvenation and turf aggressive renovation to be addressed in the fall of 2012 at a cost of $5,000.
2. Community entrance enhancements at a cost of $3,000.
3. Up to $12,000 to address erosion areas including lower Colchester Brook Lane and lower Readsborough Court, plus other areas to be identified at future board meetings and with community involvement.
4. Landscape improvements at the northeastern corner of Colchester Brook Lane (at the intersection at the bottom of the hill) for over $4,000.
5. Trees and plantings in areas surrounding the Guysborough traffic circle for up to $6,000.
6. Landscape plantings for traffic circle improvements for approximately $3,000.
7. Landscape plantings on both sides of opposite-facing corner beds at the intersection of upper Eakin Park Court and Guysborough for approximately $6,000.
8. Parking island landscaping for approximately $15,000.
Additionally, the board approved over $3,000 for water truck services as recommended by Professional Grounds to ensure the new plants survive the transplanting.
      The above motions totaled approximately $58,000 and are in addition to setting aside $8,000 for emergency tree funds. Professional Grounds is developing proposals for areas where the board asked for changes to the first set of proposals.
      The landscape plan is a multi-year endeavor, so we encourage continuous feedback from you. Walk around and take in what has already been done (a lot has, in case you haven’t noticed). Please visit the “Contact Us” section of www.inthemews.com to 

register any comments or suggestions. We guarantee to give you answers.
Parking Lot Sealcoating
Is (Finally) Completed
      After a nearly six-week delay brought on by the feistiness of Mother Nature, we are happy to report that Dominion Paving was finally able to get in to the Mews and complete the long-awaited sealing of the entire parking lot. The project, originally re- scheduled for June 12-14, was delayed a day and then compressed to two days because of another bout of unfriendly weather on June 12. Bob Parker, Gordon Silcox, Bruce Pincus and a few other com- munity-minded neighbors could be seen out bright and early on both mornings, doing what they could to ensure that the designated parking areas were free of vehicles. Other than a few tickets for illegally parked vehicles, the project came off without a hitch. Thanks to all who helped ensure things ran as smoothly as possible.
Communication in the Mews

      We use three primary methods to communicate with the residents of the Mews:
1. Flyers or other hardcopies distributed to each household. Newsletters, grounds updates, and neighborhood social gatherings such as the Hallow- een Parade are typical examples.

2. E-mail ”blasts” (typically from the board presi- dent) to a master neighborhood list.  Currently, we have 54 E-mail addresses on this list.  That would seem to be a very low percentage given that there are 150 households in the Mews.
3. Our website, www.inthemews.com.
      We are looking for ways to become more inter-active with our residents. As you’ve seen several times already in this newsletter, we are encouraging the use of the “Contact Us” section of our web- site to register comments or concerns. We would also like to have more E-mail addresses on the master neighborhood list, so please use the “Contact Us” feature to request adding your E-mail address to that list.  

      We plan to solicit your input for newsletter ideas in future issues, and we plan to consider the use of surveys to get the pulse of our community on the most important neighborhood issues. Of course, it goes without saying that nothing beats just getting out and talking to people!
Odds and Ends . . .
Neighborhood Watch coordinator needed.  If interested, please contact Bob Parker at  robert_pa @hotmail.com, Bruce Pincus at b_pincus@yahoo.com, or submit an E-mail via the “Contact Us” section of our website, www.inthemews.com.  We’ve posted detailed information regarding Neighborhood Watch on the home page of the website.
National Night Out is scheduled for Tuesday, August 7, at Kelly’s Circle.  Starting time will be the usual 7:30.  As always, this is a great opportunity to meet your neighbors and learn a thing or two about safety.  We are still working out the details at the time of the release of this newsletter, but expect a format similar to last year, with at least one Fairfax County police officer and (hopefully) a political luminary or two in attendance.  
The aMewsments Key Coordinator for a second straight year is Kevin Noca.  Keys go for a one-time fee of $25.  If you do not yet have a key, we encourage you to get one so you may take advantage of one of the treasures of the Mews.  aMewsments, located next to the bike trail on the south end of the Mews, comes complete with a tennis court, basketball court, and child play- ground.  You can reach Kevin at (703) 472-6959 or at noca514@cox.net. 
Home prices trending upward!  The chart on the next page would seem to indicate so.  Not counting the short sale on Guysborough and the sale on Delburne, the average sales price of the other seven homes was more than $426,600.  Six of these seven homes sold at or above their list price!  Many thanks to Ginny Howden for pro- viding the data used in this report.



	Real Estate Activity
	Address
	Original List Price
	Sold Price
	Days on Market
	Model
	Status

	
	3141 Guysborough
	 $        350,000 
	 N/A 
	148
	B
	Under Contract (Short Sale)

	
	3195 Readsborough
	 $        419,900 
	 $    419,900 
	17
	A
	Sold (12 March 2012)

	
	3134 Delburne
	 $        389,900 
	 $    375,000 
	114
	B
	Sold (11 May 2012)

	
	3141 Readsborough
	 $        428,800 
	 $    426,400 
	12
	B
	Sold (23 May 2012)

	
	3144 Colchester Brook
	 $        425,000 
	 $    430,000 
	31
	A
	Sold (25 May 2012)

	
	3166 Readsborough
	 $        424,900 
	 $    426,000 
	6
	C
	Sold (1 June 2012)

	
	3170 Colchester Brook
	 $        429,888 
	 $    430,000 
	3
	C
	Sold (24 May 2012)

	
	3139 Readsborough
	 $        420,000 
	 $    425,000 
	4
	C
	Sold (14 June 2012)

	
	3131 Eakin Park
	 $        429,900 
	 $    429,000 
	4
	A
	Sold (26 June 2012)


Source:  Ginny Howden, Long and Foster Realtors
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The Chesterfield Mews Community Association provides this newsletter for informational purposes only. It is not officially endorsed 
by cmca. For official guidance, please refer to the official records of the association, maintained by the secretary. 















Thanks a Million, Ross!


�


We owe an extreme debt of gratitude to Ross Bankson for his seven faithful years of serving the Mews with uninterrupted newsletters. Ross’s wit and excellence with the written word are second to none. We are thankful that, even though he plans to travel extensively from this point forward, Ross has decided to return to the board of directors for a new three-year term.








